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Message from the President
Hello MACA Members!

Let’s create a “Buzz” and sip some of life’s sweet moments, while the world is
awakening by the season of Spring! While working together to plant seeds for our
personal and professional growth; we will evolve through the muddy paths, heavy
rainstorms and unpredictable skies. However, always remember you are “flowers”

that can rise brighter, stronger and full of life!

Annual Conference is approaching soon! Conference information can be found
online, through the Whova App and our MACA Newsletter. If you haven't

registered yet, please ensure to do so soon. You can book your room
accommodations in advance for the week to receive the guaranteed group rate.

Please keep in mind that your room reservation(s) must be made by Friday, April
18, 2025, to avoid the $25.00 late registration fee.

This year’s host for the 2025 MACA Social is Region 5. “It’s a Pajama Dance Party,
Y’all!” (Appropriate pajamas are encouraged). This year’s Civic Project is “Helping
Hands for a Better Community” (Women’s Recovery House).   Region 5 is planning

to have a social that will include numerous games and fun activities for your
pleasure, so bring your best moves for the dance floor and your best pj’s to capture

the memories of an eventful evening!  Let’s make sure to show respect and be
mindful that every region works extremely hard throughout the year planning to

have a successful event. This will be MACA’s first “Pajama Dance Party!” Bee
there or Bee Square.

I would like to encourage all of you to look through the entire newsletter for
important details pertaining to this year’s conference.  There is a first-time

training session Monday for New Clerks with less than 3 years of court experience.
As well as Court Clerks/PA Clerks with 5 years or more of experience presented by
NACM (National Association for Court Management).  There will also be a first-

time New Clerk ‘s Orientation meet and greet lead by Chiara Ogle and Jackie Jones,
assuring No Clerks will be left behind during the week of conference. Heather

Smith our Professional Development Director and the education committee will
leave no rock unturned. If you are craving something more in your professional

growth, “wait for it”, we have heard you. 



Lastly but surely not least, is has been my pleasure and honor to serve this
MACA Organization as President during my 2023- 2025 term. Through every
challenge, the long board meetings, life lessons, and even tears, my passion for
the development of the organization was sincerely due to how much I truly

care about every member and the success of MACA.

Thank you all for the support, special friendships, the smiles and the
encouraging words that have left a footprint on my heart! ----Because of YOU,

these will always be bittersweet memories that will last forever!!!

-- I AM SO GLAD WE HAD THIS TIME TOGETHER, just to dance, have a
laugh or sing a song, it seems like I just got started and before you know it—

Comes the time I have to say, “So Long!” - (Carrol Barnett)

**Remember, Spring is proof that patience pays off. Like the bees emerging
from their hives---step forward with renewed energy, motivation, and a

renewed mindset, to reap the value of fulfilling a purpose that comes with
great reward!**

Your MACA President ,LaJohna R. Wooldridge

As your President of MACA, we the Executive Board have agreed that our
certification requirements have remained stagnant for over 30 years, it is
time for “spring cleaning” which will assist in developing you to blossom
personally and professionally. We are challenging you to walk with us

through this journey with an open mind, as we are aware that change is not
always easy. Pick a few “tulips” along the way and provide “sunshine” to
help the next clerk blossom! There is a quote that states, “May the flowers
remind us why the rain was necessary.” These changes were ultimately

necessary to help us grow as individuals and professionally.



I have been the Court Administrator for the city of Raymore since 2021
with a total of 8 years court experience having begun my career with the
City of Belton in 2017 as a Deputy Court Clerk where I fell in love with the

job and obtained my CCA in 2021. I am always willing to lend a helping
hand to others. 

I have been an active member with WACA (Western Association of Court
Administration) and have been a member of the board since 2018 where I

held positions as Director 4, Secretary, and currently the President and
the Region 2 Director. Since joining the MACA board in 2022 I have served
as the historian and currently still holds the Region 2 director and holds

the Civic committee chair. 

On a personal note I married my husband in 2008 and we have 2 boys.
When I am not working, I love spending time at motocross tracks around

Missouri and Kansas. 

Board Member
Spotlight
Angela Davis

Region 2 Director
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 Welcome the new members of
MACA

Tristyn Anderson – St. John
Tara Banks - Joplin
Angela Bland – Maryland Heights
Cherikee Brooks – Kansas City
Camry Buckingham – Kansas City
McKenzie Burchell – Joplin
Emily Carney – Hazelwood
Shelley Carter – Sikeston
Maddix Clause – Marshall
Cristina Denney – Kansas City
Erin Dornon – Anderson
Katie Dreyer – Wentzville
Rosie Fernau – St. Ann
Natosha Foley – Woodson Terrace
Denise Giffen – Blue Springs
Elizabeth Glandon – Creve Coeur
Kami Grimshaw – Grandview
Leah Gummers – Ellisville
Rebecca Tomlin - Florissant

Carleigh Jenkins – Higginsville
Jennifer Johnson – Kansas City
Brandi Lancaster – Jackson County
Sally Landeck – Chesterfield
Renee Landsaw – Carl Junction
Joanita Long – Willard
Sierra Mason – Kansas City
Nancy McAllister – Joplin
Antonia Robinson – St. Ann
Amy Sanderholm – Blue Springs
McKenzie Smith – Kansas City
Kaitlyn Underwood – Springfield
Taelor Wetzel – Henrietta
Brittany White – St. Charles
Jiya Wright – Kansas City
Alexandria Bradley – Grandview – PA Clerk
Lexi Grove – Crystal City – PA Clerk
Lindsey Serna – Woodson Terrace – PA
Clerk
Joshua Thompson – Brentwood – PA Clerk



Happy Conference Time!

 I would like to thank the education committee for all their hard work and dedication they
have given to make this year’s annual conference something great to look forward to! I would

like to take this opportunity to give a little insight to some exciting events happening and
offer a reminder or two about the sessions in general. 

Monday will be offering it’s customary new clerk training and, new this year, we will be
running an advanced clerk training. The new clerk training will be presented with topics in

mind such as the separate branches of government, Rules and Statutes, Redaction and
MUCH, MUCH MORE! The advanced clerk training will include topics that will lean toward
Purposes and Responsibilities, Ethics, Accountability and Court Performance and will be

presented by members of NACM. While the sessions can count toward the CORE
Championship program through NACM, you do not have to be a member of NACM to attend.

These training sessions are open to all membership types. 

OSCA will be on sight for one-on-one bank reconciliation assistance. There will be time slots
available on Wednesday by appointment only. Appointments are on a first come, first serve
basis and you must be a registered conference attendee. Belinda recently sent out an email

with information on how to secure your appointment. If you have or do make an
appointment, please make sure to bring all the necessary documents with you that you will

need. 

Once again, this conference, we will have an evening education session. YOU DON’T WANT
TO MISS THIS ONE! I have seen a preview and you won’t be disappointed. Remember,

attending this session in its entirety will credit 2 education hours. 

On your conference registration, you are asked to mark what events you will be attending.
Please make sure that you mark, and attend, any sessions and/or events that you are

interested in. This information is used to plan meeting space/room size, refreshments if
provided, materials, etc. 

I look forward to seeing all of you very soon. 

Heather Smith
Professional Development Director



MACA Spring Conference registration is available.  Click the link below to register.

Spring Conference 2025 Event Website 

 Click the registration tab to register. Please, please, please.... register for the
conference BEFORE you download the app.  It will not work if you try to download the

app first.

 If you are paying by credit cad select the proper registration button - Full Conference
Member, Two day member, etc.  If you are paying by check via mail, please click on the
PAY BY CHECK registration option, it will show as free, but you are required to mail a

check in for the registration fee.  ALL CHECKS MUST BE RECEIVED PRIOR TO
CONFERENCE TO BE ABLE TO ATTEND.

Checks need to made payable to MACA
Mail to: Belinda Pearson

4878 E. Utica Street
Springfield, MO  65809

If you are attending the New Clerk training or Advance Clerk training on Monday, you
must register for that separately.  There are options for adding the Monday sessions

on the registration page.

Hotel is NOT included in the registration fee.  Hotel information is located when you
click the logistics on the registration page.  The deadline to ensure you receive the

conference rate at the hotel is April 18, 2025.  

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwhova.com%2Fweb%2FSPG7ffPdBVwRhTt22WCUtY-wAZog1ukGLhakMIYEcbE%253D%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR1AR_jSCh4QNw0gKBZ5shpgTckyp0g_1zdU1DJUrhCKDFJhN-eApiULZ90_aem_qx_syUxh_BljwC-8aBheJw&h=AT0HEVZ_X9u14XAmIPPtbG6rxsCDFzTtxBCdGk_Eumw-Ir82bIMZ0rlPH2Sy5mL00nHwW3IMDt68hyi8dhm7jtgyu6bwOiTb10z6YXri36RUa2fWhrKP4tlDCMX1w7ZYGWvW7EbGupqpGikTww&__tn__=H-R-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0ovOPP-XStfNbf6qwTiaazm-_Ns59jeCN37ii7nbpSiIJACyg1d1RhmjXbM37k2-WiHhpzcaYdk7GTvYT-9uVKyaw-2mIF7JLyZtywSoqo9AnCVv-31i-m_XNexo-hHf9BASvQarNTlk0YIawhHXAQ32ufP-3MuWuKRGzUmyozG988TSFq33wc0vTs5bKsMh5hbDNO6xgzlvbSE4xpHcMzmEwj-8D6


ADVANCE Clerk Training













The following members were awarded a
scholarship to attend the Spring Conference!

Tamera Wilson - Clarence Municipal Court

Jenifer Carbino  - Warrensburg Municipal Court

Peggy Doss - City of Lexington



The upcoming MACA election will
include candidates for President-Elect,

Treasurer, and the Odd-Numbered
Regions.

There will be no contested races or By-
Law changes this year.

 Below are the bios of the candidates
running for these positions.

2025 Election



As the Court Administrator for the City of Pleasant Hill, Whitney Weber is both diligent
and committed to her profession. 

She started in 2012 working for the Cass County Circuit Court utilizing JIS and after
learning all things from Criminal cases, Garnishments, Small Claims, Traffic , MACCS

and Domestic cases, she soon became supervisor over the Domestic Relations division. 
Whitney was the guest speaker for a Statewide Clerk College in 2015 where she taught

other clerks case processing that included divorces, name changes, paternity cases and
protection orders. After 6 years at the Circuit Court, Whitney wanted to expand her
knowledge about the courts and accepted a position as a Prosecutors clerk with the

City of Harrisonville. 
Whitney’s passion was working in the courts and she always knew her ultimate goal

was to have her own court. 
A year later Whitney applied for and was offered her current position as Court

Administrator for the City of Pleasant Hill. 
Whitney is an active member with MACA(Missouri Association of Court

Administrators) where she currently holds the Region 6 director position and serves as
the head of the Automation & Technology Committee. Whitney also serves as a

member of the education committee for this organization.
Aside from the State MACA Board, Whitney is also a member of WACA (Western

Association of Court Administrators) where she has held the position of Education
Director, Treasurer, President and currently holds the position of Past President and

President Elect. 
Whitney has attended several colleges over the years. Wanting to diversify her

education and knowledge, she completed around 125 college credit hours in various
courses including Political Science, Criminal Justice, and Computer Networking.

Whitney received her A+ certification for Computer Networking and repair, her CCA
and MACCA through Missouri State University and is a certified Mental Health First

Aider through the National Council for Mental Wellbeing.
In her free time, Whitney enjoys weightlifting, sand volleyball, gardening, spending

time with her children and traveling to support her boyfriend Kevin as a College
Football Ref.

President-Elect
Whitney Weber

 Pleasant Hill Municipal Court



I started my career at the City of Vinita Park as a Police Clerk/Asst Court
Clerk in June 2000.  In January 2008 I accepted the position as Court

Clerk.  After 12 years of service with the City of Vinta Park, I decided I
needed to move on and accepted the position of Asst. Court

Administrator at St. Ann Municipal Court. In April 2016 I became the
Court Administrator at Ladue Municipal Court. I received my CCA in May

2009. 
In December 2024 I received my degree from Mineral Area College

for Criminal Justice - Judicial Administration.

I have been the MACA Region 1 Director since 2021, and am also a
member of the Education Committee. I have previously served on the

MSLACA board and held the positions of Historian, Director, and
Treasurer.

I am married to my high school sweetheart and we have 2
children, Autumn 18 and Zackery 14.
I love watching/attending sporting

events and spending time with my family.

Treasurer
Elizabeth Weimar

Ladue Municipal Court



Joyce Lee is the Court Administrator with the City of Frontenac Municipal Court and has
served in this capacity since October 2017. In the role of Court Administrator, Joyce

maintains the day-to-day operations of the municipal court. Joyce has worked in the
municipal court field for 26 ½ years. Joyce has an associate degree in Applied Science for

Paralegal, and she received her Certification of Court Administration and Advanced
Certification for Court Administration. Joyce also has her Bachelor’s degree in criminal

justice.  In addition, Joyce has served as President for the Metropolitan St. Louis
Association for Court Administration and is a member of Missouri Association for Court

Administration.  Joyce is a proud mother to two beautiful children, a daughter Moynea and
a son, Ramon. Joyce has 2 grand pups, Paris & King.  Joyce loves God, family, life and a good

time. 

Region 1 Director
Joyce Lee

Frontenac Municipal Court

My name is Jada Tittle and I have been a Court Clerk for the City of El Dorado
Springs Municipal Division for 5 years. I started going to MACA Conferences

in 2020 and have been appointed Region V Director.  My husband, Dalton,
and I have 4 kids. We enjoy our time outdoors, kayaking, fishing and

swimming. Any other day, you can find me reading a good book.

Region 5 Director
Jada Tittle

El Dorado Springs Municipal Court



My name is Jennifer LeBlanc, Court Administrator for the City of Odessa.
Over 13 ½ years, I've held various city roles, serving the last seven years as

the court clerk.
In 2018, I joined MACA, which has been crucial for my professional growth.

Soon after, I joined my regional group, MMMACA, where I currently hold the
office of Historian. In 2023, I earned my Certified Court Administrator (CCA)

certification.
Throughout my court career, I have consistently utilized the training and

conferences offered by MACA and OSCA to enhance my skills and expand my
knowledge. My goal is not only to continue my own learning but to support

other clerks in their efforts to run efficient and fair courts. 

Region 7 Director
Jennifer LeBlanc

Odessa Municipal Court

My name is Cheryl Weston. I have been the Court Clerk/Administrator for
the Battlefield Municipal Division since 2022. I have been happily married
to my best friend, John, since 1991. We have 2 sons, 2 daughters-in-law, one

grandson, and 2 beagles named Annie and Alice. I direct the drama
ministry at my church. When time allows, I dabble in commercials and
extra roles in movies. I enjoy yoga and pickleball. My favorite quote is

“Great minds discuss ideas; average minds discuss events; small minds
discuss people.” by Eleanor Roosevelt. 

Region 9 Director
Cheryl Weston

Battlefield Municipal Division



We are thrilled to say a huge congratulations to everyone who will
be receiving their certifications at the Spring Conference! 

This milestone represents hard work, dedication, and a
commitment to excellence.

CCA - Certified Court Administrator

CPC - Certified Prosecutor Clerk

MACCA - MACA Advanced
Certified Court Administrator

ACCA - Advanced Certified
Court Administrator

Elizabeth Weimar - City of Ladue
Jena Boyette Brown - City of Bridgeton

Brooke Escalante-City of Kansas City
Dawna L. Cordon-City of Independence

Kalina Severo-Kansas City Municipal Court
Meloney Ann Wallander-City of Osage Beach

Michelle LeBeaume-City of Fenton
Olivia Jones-City of Kansas City
Sarah Collins-City of Richmond

Susan R. James-City of Kansas City
Vivian J. Emig-City of Thayer

Iesha Johnson-City of Jennings
Jada Tittle-City of El Dorado Springs

Kirsten Bouchard-City of Creve Coeur
Latitta Love Moore-Kansas City Municipal Court

LaToya Smith-City of Kansas City
Michelle Kraatz-City of O'Fallon

Nancy White-City of O'Fallon
Nyeesha Brooks  -City of Kansas City

Yvonne Monroe-City of Town and Country

Elricka L. Jones-City of Clayton
Kimberly Hine-City of Shrewsbury
Paula M. West-City of Warrensburg

Trudy Reason-University City Municipal Crt

Ericka Jones-City of Bel-Ridge
Oshte Xavier Souter-City of Jennings

Pamela Jaeger-City of Ellisville
Vera McDowell-City of Hemann

Viva May James- City of Ferguson
 Gina M. Burrows-City of St. John



We are excited to announce our updated certification policy and procedures!
The Board has been hard at work to ensure that these changes reflect our

commitment to both professional growth and organizational excellence. This
updated approach is designed to provide clear guidelines, enhance the

certification process, and ensure that every MACA member is supported
throughout their certification journey.

As we continue to evolve and grow, we recognize the need for a more
streamlined and efficient certification process. Our goal is to ensure that

certifications are not only more accessible but also better aligned with the ever-
changing needs of our industry.

The new certification policy is designed to make your path to certification
smoother, more efficient, and more rewarding. No matter what level of

certification you are working towards, this update will provide a clearer and
more supportive framework.

 
Certifications that MACA  now  offers:

CCA - Certified Court Administrator
MACCA - MACA Advanced Certified Court Administrator

ACCA - Advanced Certified Court Administrator

CPC - Certified Prosecutor Clerk
MACPC - MACA Advanced Certified Prosecutor Clerk

ACPC - Advanced Certified Prosecutor Clerk

Attached with the newsletter is the updated Certifications and Continuing
Education policy and procedure.   The board took in consideration that some
might be able to receive their certifications soon under the old policies and
procedures.  Because of that the new requirements will take effect with any

applications received AFTER MARCH 1, 2026. 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out to any board member with questions.  We
also ask that you please have patience as we work through any questions and

concerns.



Conference Reminders

DRESS CODE: BUSINESS CASUAL Guidelines:
 casual slacks, casual/sport shirts, dresses or skirts. No jeans or
shorts. Temperatures will vary in meeting rooms. For personal
comfort, we strongly suggest dressing in layers and bringing a

jacket or sweater with you.  

There will NOT be water on the tables this
year during the conference.

Make sure to bring your own water to
classes at the conference.

Conferences are vital for learning, networking, and sharing
knowledge. To ensure a positive and productive experience

for all, it’s essential to maintain strong professional
standards.  Remember that you are a representative of not
only MACA but also the Court/City that you work for.  Be

mindful of others during the Conference and limit side
conversations during sessions.  Be respectful to all speakers

during sessions. 





Angela Davis, MACA Civic Awareness chairman is looking for volunteers to help in the raffle
basket room during the conference. Email her at adavis@raymore.com if you would like to help.

If case you don’t know, she will need help before sessions in the morning and throughout the
day during breaks. 

mailto:adavis@raymore.com






All profits from the shirt sales will go towards the Civic Project.

Shirts are a grey color





2025 MACA Fall Conference

October 08, 2025 - October 10, 2025

Stoney Creek Hotel - Columbia
2601 S. Providence Rd
Columbia, MO  65203

Save the date


